Westchester DCMH Shelter Plus Care Providers Group

Minutes for meeting held July 21, 2010

1. Welcome and introductions

2. Announcements

Donna Montera has begun her position as the new DCMH Director of Administrative Services, replacing Robert Kopenhaver. However, for now Thomas Poovappallil will continue to be main DCMH staff responsible for Shelter Plus Care financial matters. Annette Peters-Ruvolo will continue to main staff responsible for program related issues.

DCMH has made all May payments to agencies that submitted vouchers. June vouchers are being processed.

3. FY09 CoC new projects not granted to Westchester CoC

This is the second year in a row that Westchester has not received new projects. The list of New York State CoC's receving funding is the same as last year, except New York City got funded this year. Westchester, Nassau, Suffolk have all been rejected twice. Competition for new projects is more intense than in the past, since the level of funding has remained flat, but the money taken for renewals grows each year. That leaves less money for new projects.

Scoring sheet is pending- we will try to correct the identified deficiencies before the FY10 application.

4. Update on planning for new projects in the Westchester CoC FY10 Application

There will be two competitive pre-applications for new projects in FY10:

1) Under DSS: $640,089 for a 2-year Permanent Housing project for homeless youth 18-24 with disabilities (including drug and alcohol problems) especially those aging/opting out of foster care.

2) Under CMV: $160,140 for a homefinding project dedicated to placing clients into all available housing.

Hoping to get multiple applications for both. The two-page pre-application will be out tomorrow, and due August 6. The vote to pick the projects to be included in the application to HUD is scheduled for August 16, 10am-1pm.

5. New DCMH Shelter Plus Care Voucher 2010 Revision

Use the new 2010 Voucher revision starting with the July vouchers submitted 8/15/10.

See handouts for list of changes from last voucher.

In addition, see list of HUD contract numbers and grant periods. These contract numbers should be used on DCMH vouchers- switch from FY08 numbers to FY09 numbers when previous grant expires. Round 1, 2, and 5 are already in FY09 grant periods. Rounds 3, 6, and 7 switch to FY09 starting 8/1. Note also the slightly different format for the new FY09 grant number for Round 10.
(DCMH will draft a letter stating that it is using the 150% of local median rent as the Reasonable Rent standard for its Shelter Plus Care projects. Letter will explain the HUD allows rents above FMR when Reasonable Rent is higher than FMR. This will allow agencies leasing units with Reasonable Rent above FMR to get security deposits and moving expenses from DSS. It will also help DCMH with auditor.)

6. How to enter Recertification Date if client refuses to allow provider to inspect unit?

Westhab has had issue with clients who are leaving program and end of 12 month lease refusing access to apartment. Westhab must wait to recertify the apartment after the client has left apartment, after 12 month leases is up, which means that it has been more than 365 days since last recert. This means that DCMH can't draw money to pay for this unit from HUD. Any suggested solutions?

1) Recertification is a health and safety issue. Landlord has the right to enter the apartment with pre-notification when there is a health and safety issue. Enter unit, even without permission on specific day before previous certification expires.

2) Do recertification quarterly or bi-annually. That way if client refuses access s/he is in violation of occupancy agreement and can be terminated without reaching the 12 month recertification deadline.

7. APR tracker

All APRs due to HUD have been submitted.

All future APRs must be submitted through eSNAPS. Therefore all agencies must have all client information entered and up to date in HMIS. 

Rounds 3, 6, and 7 are the first APRs which will be submitted through eSNAPS- they are due to DCMH next month.

8. A-133 audits (and management letters) due to Yoav by September 7th 

Collecting these documents will fulfill DCMH's responsibility to assess sponsor financial management practices.

9. Other new business

DCMH will soon assess which rounds need to add units in order to draw down all HUD authorized funds during each grant period. Shelter Plus Care authorized funds are based on 100% of FMR x the target number of units. However, funds drawn is usually lower because of client rent contributions. The balance of these grant savings not used for admin expenses must be used for more units.

Currently, only The Sharing Community and WRO use grant savings to rent extra units.

10. Next meeting time:  September 14, 2010 at 2:00 pm

